The original documents are located in Box C34, folder "Presidential Handwriting, 1/27/1976" of the Presidential Handwriting File at the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library.

Copyright Notice

The copyright law of the United States (Title 17, United States Code) governs the making of photocopies or other reproductions of copyrighted material. Gerald Ford donated to the United States of America his copyrights in all of his unpublished writings in National Archives collections. Works prepared by U.S. Government employees as part of their official duties are in the public domain. The copyrights to materials written by other individuals or organizations are presumed to remain with them. If you think any of the information displayed in the PDF is subject to a valid copyright claim, please contact the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library.

January 27, 1976

Dear Mr. Wright:

Through the thoughtfulness of Mr. James H. Springer, I recently received a copy of your January || column which appeared in the Danville Commercial News. Although I have already written to Mr. Springer expressing my thanks, I also wanted to take this opportunity to let you know of my personal appreciation for your remarks. It is one of the better pieces I have read on this issue, and I am grateful that you took the time to share your thoughts with your readers.

Again, my thanks and warm best wishes,

Mr. Robert B. Wright The Commercial News Danville, Illinois

GRF: RLE: aby

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

Shouldn't we write The author The Warn.

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

January 23, 1976

MEMORANDUM FOR:

ROLAND ELLIOTT

FROM:

JIM CONNOR

The attached was signed by the President and dispatched on January 23. He added the following notation:

"Shouldn't we write the author of the column?"

Please prepare an appropriate letter to Bob Wright and return to this office.

cc: Dick Cheney

Attachment

Letter to Mr. James H. Springer